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DISCUSSIONS:

The meeting was called to order by Wayne Kirkpatrick at 10:05 at Alley 64 in Palatine.  
Topics discussed included:

(  Alley 64. Anyone needing a meeting place should contact Chachi the Alley 64 manager to schedule the room. 

(  Scab Clubs.  As most attendees were aware, a scab club is one where disgruntled members of an established club quit, form a "Scab" club recruit members from the legit club, and sabotage, harass, interfer and attack their old club.  As all agreed, that lack of camaraderie does not reflect what true "Bikers" are about and will not be welcomed to Posse. 
( High Road Riders Event. Cindy Blaski spoke on the Biker Tough / Heart Soft Christmas Event. The biker community gives over 250 million dollars per year in charity.  The High Road Riders would like to celebrate that spirit.  The event will be held on December 21st and will include a luncheon and a beautiful musical celebration honoring the each original ‘charity event’ that is remembered every Christmas season.  The luncheon is open to ALL motorcycle groups.  Each group should send in a short video or a set of pictures that will be used during the luncheon.  This video will identify all of the charity runs that the biker community has held this year!  When you register at www.highroadriders.org, you will be given the ‘drop box’ information to submit your pics/videos.   This needs to be done by Thanksgiving Day in order for you to have your information in the video.    The Music Event following is an optional event, but all are encouraged to stay and enjoy the very professional presentation!

( Club Liability Insurance. After looking into insurances for many months, Wayne found West Bend Insurance appears to be the best deal for Motorcycle Clubs, and Jill Wright, jill@scholinsurance.com, of Shol & Associates Insurance, Elgin,  has proven to be a very ethical and efficient agent.   501 (c) (7) groups still need insurance coverage.  George Barrington, is the AMA Congressman of Illinois.   He said that a club  10 AMA members in a group, AMA insurance is also available.  3-5 million dollar coverage for the Board and One Charity Event is the basic coverage that each club is advised to hold.  Single event coverage is also available.   Remember that anyone can sue you at any time, so there is no way to completely address issues that may arise, but having insurance shows prudence on the part of the club.  
( Motorcycle Noise Testing.  Most specs require motorcycle pipes to be no louder than 93 decibels.
( Guest Speaker.  At the April Posse, we had lengthy discussions about Blockers, Poker Runs, etc.  All agreed that it would be interesting to have a representative from the State Police talk to us, and answer questions, about motorcycle – related laws in general. Trooper Ben Chikaraishi, Illinois State Police, who most Posse members are familiar with, attended and discussed a variety of laws and issues.

Road Guards:



State Position – The state will not and can’t support the certification for Road Guards.  This HAS to be organized by the local Police Department.  The catch in this situation is that the local departments have no direct guidelines on how to certify road guards.  Judy Kaenel, The Dukane Abate President, has developed guidelines for the certification programs, but they are not being used by the legislators writing the laws.  She is sending them out to the county departments and working to compel them to use them and give them to their local departments.  They can become the guidelines for certification.



Ben’s advice is to NEVER assume that any kind of preparation is going to guarantee the safety of the 
ride.  Always ride with caution, even when all precautions have been taken.   He also said that one of the main things that a group can do is make sure that any Road Guards wear helmets and high visibility vests– IE: bright yellow or orange or lime green safety gear.  


Bike Safe:



Ben talked about the one – day Bike Safe Program that is a part of the State Police aids to motorcycle clubs.  It is difficult to get these classes out to the clubs, because it is dependent upon the motor officer’s availability to ‘volunteer’ to teach on the week-ends.   That aspect is being addressed because the data is showing that accidents involving motorcycles are decreased by 20% in the areas that have implemented the class.   Those who take the class must come with their own bike and full safety gear.  Clubs can sign up for Bike Safe at the Illinois State Police booth at the International Motorcycle Show, Donald Stephens Convention Center, Rosemount, IL, 13 – 15 February 2015.


Ape Hangers:



Ben said that the state has changed the law to state that the handle bars can be at head level IN A NORMAL RIDING POSITION.   NOT THE POSITION THAT YOUR ARE IN AT A LIGHT WITH FEET ON THE GROUND.  Most riders will slump or change to a lower posture when riding when riding. So Ape Hangars heights must comply with normal riding height.  

Lighting:



Modulating headlights are legal, but in inclement weather, they cannot be on. A good rule is that  when you need your windshield wipers the modulator must be off.  Modulating headlights must not be operated at night. Flashing stop lights must flash then turn steady.  When at a light, they must go to a 
steady pattern.   Colored lights and Led's on a bike, typically mounted under the frame to illuminate the engine, are illegal while on the road.   A motorcycle is allowed two headlights plus, up to two spot lights.  


Traffic Lights:

120 second (2 minute) Law allows bikers to make left turns after waiting.   Ben’s suggestion was to make 
a right, left, left, right to return to that intersection and turn in the direction that you originally wanted to go. Other options included using the cross walk button.  Ben stated that no matter what, take the time to avoid a ticket which will cost you time and money whether you are found guilty or not.  


Motorcycle Licensing:


Tiering of Licenses:  The discussion about tiering of licenses is waning according to Judy Kaenel.  Most 
State agencies seem to support a tiered system of licensing for 50 to 125cc bikes, 175 to 500 cc, and 500+ to 1800cc?


State Police Memorial Fund Donation:  


The Illinois State Police Memorial Foundation conducts the annual ISP Charity Ride as a fund raiser for the memorial to fallen officers. The ride for 2015 will be on 18 July 2015. They also accept club donations and Top Cats -  Illinois presented Ben with a check for $200.00.

(Charity Organizations. To check out any Charity and the validity of that charity you can google the  “NameofCharityIRS990”  and get their event information.  You will be able to see how much of the proceeds actually go to that charity.  

( 2015 Posse Calendar  Each group reviewed their events and they will be reflected on the 2015 POSSE calendar found on the website, www.posse.cc.  Wayne will coordinate a draft to send out for review by each organization
( Posse Leaders Roster.  The roster was updated with changes in leadership and will be posted on the web site.

( American Motorcycle Association Issues: George Barrington, our AMA State Congressman updated us on the following: AMA is still fighting motorcycle only check points  as discriminatory.  E15 Gas is still a big concern.  Corn producing states will not let the issue go and continue to develop the fuel additive.  E15 is very detrimental to motorcycle engines.  And Wayne stated that STABIL is also harmful when used with E15.  They will gum up carburetors; deteriorate 0-rings, etc.  Sea Foam seems to be much more compatible as a winter stabilizer.
( Organizations should send Wayne copies of their charity ride flyers for distribution within Posse.
( Next Posse meeting will be in April 2015.
